
TANNACH & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Monday 25th June 2018 at 7.30pm, 
Newton Croft Newton
Draft Minutes
Present      Catherine Patterson      Chair                           Raymond Bremner         HC Councillor
                    Rhona Gill                        Member                     Nicola Sinclair                 HC Councillor
                    Linda Bremner                Secretary
                    Sonya Mindt                    Member
                    Catherine Macleod         Vice Chair
Apologies  John Inkster   Treasurer

Public         2 members
1. Declaration of Interest
Catherine Checked everyone’s declarations of interest were up to date. Linda has suggested she will send out new forms to everyone.
2. Minutes and Actions from Previous Meeting.
Catherine asked if everyone was willing to adopt the minutes of the meeting of Monday 28th May 2018 as a true record. 
Proposed: Catherine Macleod 
Seconded: Rhona Gill
AGREED
Secretary update: Invoice has been received for just over £4,000.00 from D Campbell Thrumster for grass cutting weed killing strimming in the area. This is in addition to the £800.00 already invoiced in December. Linda will arrange for the draw of funding for this 
Speed limits in Milton
3. Financial Report
Covered in AGM attach as appendix
4. Police Report.
Received this month’s report a couple of weeks ago to be noted Police taser training and road patrols due to increase in connection to NC500
5. Highland Councillor’s Report

Catherine handed over to Councillor Nicola Sinclair who gave members present an update. The proposed toilet closures have been postponed to allow for further consultation.
The local Councillors had received a good briefing regarding car parking charges. Wick won’t be affected for another year. The fees from the parking charges should make money in other areas easier. Its about finding ways to cover the costs of maintaining the car parks.

Discussion took place around the ability to charge for parking at the Norseman hotel due to historic issues however it was felt Highland Council will have covered this in previous years.
Nicola attended the new Campus opening and found it to be a good day. It was noted on the day the viewing area above swimming pool was insanely hot. Overall the Campus opening was a successful event.

There was an NHS Highland meeting on Monday afternoon prior to the community council meeting. It is expected it will take at least 3-5 years for getting the village options being consulted on up and running however there is a need to educate the public. On the options to allow them in depth knowledge of what’s being proposed
It was noted stagecoach are extending the route to the campus and putting on extra services.

It was discussed at the ward business meeting about low level accessibility for the buses stagecoach said they are not all low level and not accessible. By law the buses must be low level if above 23 people on it. This is being progressed.
Raymond Bremner mentioned it was grass cutting season and several people are making reference to Thrumster cemetery indeed more than just Thrumster cemetery,
Raymond has met with John Mackay to tour the cemeteries

There is an issue with the old cemetery in particular.

Raymond has sked for work management plans

Roads there is pothole filling ongoing with hot tar being used as it is the warmer weather. Hot box clarification there is none in Caithness. It has been queried what is the state of play between Caithness and other areas. Updates have been requested on what they are managing to achieve. An update is being given so Councillors can assess what they are spending. Money from capital account has been transferred into the revenue account to help with the pothole filling.
6. Health and Care
Covered in Councillors update however it was again emphasised that without community buy in to the proposed public consultation we are in danger of collapse of services due to unsustainability of status quo.
7. Correspondence
All members have access to the email account however Linda reminded everyone of the postcards for sale by Wick CC
8. Local Issues
8.1 Thrumster

              Yarrows Rubbish -  Sepa and other authorities are involved. Raymond will keep this one   
              going.

              State of trail – Linda will ask Ian to compile a report from the site visit to be discussed at  
              The next meeting

              Thrumster Primary MUGA opening will take place tomorrow. Everyone agreed this was an 
               Excellent achievement after so many years of planning and a few hiccups.

              Grass cutting has received a few complaints locally however it was pointed out that there 
              Has been no information sent out as to how much will be available for the village officer  

               and until all the works priced for in the application for funding and this project has been  

               completed we cannot apply for more funding.

              Cemetery upkeep was discussed in the councillor’s update.
             8.2 Newton

             Courses for dystone walls and scything are being run in the next few months. There’s still
             Some availability.
            8.3  Milton

             Catherine has asked for spare keys for noticeboard.
             Catherine will check Ashleigh with regard to moving forward with the speed reduction 
             Issue in Milton. There is another residents meeting and this can be discussed to ensure 

             Everyone is happy with what is being planned.
9. Tourism sub group
Karen from Whaligoe steps café is willing for tourist signs to go on her wall. Catherine felt we should ahead with artwork.  We can apply for a grant variation given the lady who was going to carry out scoping works has let us down.
10. Future Plan for Tannach and District Community Council
No update
11. Community Benefit
Thrumster Primary School £150.00 First aid training for Lynsey who takes the children for forest schools and is involved with yarrows heritage trust. 
Thrumster Games Fair £900.00 Set up costs and insurance.
Bilbster Hall £250.00 Deep cleaning hall after works being carried out

All applications were approved

Propose: Sonja

Seconded Rhona

12. Questions or Contributions from the public present
A member of the public asked if there was anything that could be done about the tour bus parking at the corner in Thrumster making the junction difficult. Raymond said he would have a word. 
13. Date of Next Meeting
27th August 2018
Catherine Patterson Chair           Linda Malik Secretary    June 2018
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